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Dear   
 
Thank you for your email of 24 April 2023 requesting the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act) for the financial years 2020/21, 2021/22 and 2022/23. Your request 
has three parts. On 27 April 2023 you refined your request to: 
 

“Incomplete data for the redundancies and suspensions is fine, thank you. I appreciate that 
the financial year has not yet concluded. The most up-to-date information possible would be 
great.” 
 

The first part of your request is for: 
 

“Number of employees made redundant broken down into compulsory and voluntary 
redundancies. Please also provide total amount of redundancy pay-outs - compulsory as 
well as discretionary.  

o      For each compulsory redundancy, please provide the number of cases where the 
employee was eligible for payment of pension. For each of these cases, please 

provide following: 

o Amount paid out as statutory redundancy payment  

o Amount paid out as discretionary redundancy payment  
o Age of the employee in bands of 5 years i.e. 55-60, 60-65, 65-70, over 70.” 

 
I can inform you that Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga – Ministry of Housing and Urban Development (the 
Ministry) has confirmed seven redundancies over the past three years, as detailed in the table below. 
All these redundancies meet your description of “compulsory redundancy”, and there have been no 
voluntary redundancies. 
 
All redundancy compensation was paid in accordance with the provisions of employment 
agreements, and no discretionary compensation was paid.  

 

Financial Year No. of employees 
confirmed redundant 

Total compensation 
paid this financial 
year 

Ages of redundant 
employees 

2022-23 (YTD) 2 $ 74,326.92 x1: Unknown 
x1: 60-65  

2021-22 4 $151,574.10 x1: 30-35 
x1: 40-45 
x1: 50-55 
x1: 60-65 

2020-21 1 Amount withheld for 
privacy reasons under 
9(2)(a) of the Act 

x1: 30-35  

s 9(2)(a)

s 9(2)(a)






